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Mr Dillip Chauman,

Department of Health,

11th Floor, New King’s Beam House,

22 Upper Ground,

London SE1 9BW

10 April 2006

Dear Dillip,

Please find attached comments from the national (England) Low Vision Steering Group (LVSG) regarding the invitation to provide views on the DoH Review of General Ophthalmic Services.

For your interest the LVSG is an independent sub group working under the aegis of Vision 2020UK and has members from the Colleges of Ophthalmology and Optometry, ABDO, SeeAbility, RNIB and representation from local societies for visually impaired people in the UK.   Our web site is: www.lowvision.org.uk
Can I also recommend the following publications pertinent to our work:

· Low Vision Services – Recommendations for future service delivery in the UK

· The Low Vision Project National Evaluation Report 2004 A Gibson, Professor G Hundt, Dr M Stuttaford
Copies can be provided if you wish.
The first thing to say about the White Paper, (DH January 2006), is that it is very disappointing to see that there is nothing that relates directly to rehabilitation or low vision service provision for visually impaired people.   Yet this group of people, as much as any other, is often isolated and vulnerable, and in great need of proper rehabilitation and low vision training to ensure they can lives their lives independently and safely.  There is a recognised gap between rehabilitation and low vision training needs and the medical diagnosis.  That said, things have improved following the introduction of referral forms such as the certificate of visual impairment (CVI), referral of visual impairment (RVI) and low vision leaflet (LVL), to be used by ophthalmologists and local opticians to trigger social care needs much earlier.

If you need any further comment please do not hesitate to contact me or our specialist Low Vision Implementation Officer, Mary Bairstow on:  Tel 0121 665 4248.
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Lance Clarke

Chairman of the Low Vision Consultation Forum & LVSG

C/O SAVI, Rentwood, School Lane, Fetcham, Surrey KT22 9JX

Tel: 01372 377701

Enclosure

1. Comments on the Review of General Ophthalmic Services.
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